

THE POLICE COMMISSIONER CITY OF NEW YORK

November 12, 2019

Richard Briffault, Chair New York City Conflicts of Interest Board 2 Lafayette Street, Suite 1010 New York, New York 10007

Dear Mr. Briffault:

Pursuant to Rule 1-13(e) of the Rules of the Conflicts of Interest Board (COIB), I, as Commissioner of the New York City Police Department, hereby designate Chief Thomas P. Galati, in his official capacity as Chief of the Intelligence Bureau of the New York City Police Department (NYPD) to serve on the Board of Directors of the International Association of Chiefs of Police (IACP) through the 2021 Annual Conference.

IACP is a not-for-profit professional association that is dedicated to advancing the policing profession through advocacy, research, outreach, and education in order to provide for safer communities worldwide. I have determined that there is a demonstrated nexus between Chief Galati's service on the IACP Board of Directors, his role as the Chief of the Intelligence Bureau, and the mission of the NYPD. Chief Galati's work for IACP furthers the NYPD's mission and is not undertaken primarily for the benefit or interest of the IACP. Furthermore, to the extent any such business is conducted, Chief Galati will take no part in the IACP's business dealings with the City.

I have been advised that Chief Galati does not anticipate any conflicts between his responsibilities at the NYPD and his responsibilities as a member of the Board of Directors of IACP. I approve of the reasonable use of City time and resources for the purpose of Chief Galati serving on the IACP Board of Directors as part of his City duties.

Sincerely,

James P. O'Neill Police Commissioner



THE POLICE COMMISSIONER CITY OF NEW YORK

Richard Briffault, Chair New York City Conflicts of Interest Board 2 Lafayette Street, Suite 1010 New York, New York 10007

Dear Mr. Briffault:

Pursuant to Rule 1-13(e) of the Rules of the Conflicts of Interest Board (COIB), I, as Commissioner of the New York City Police Department, hereby designate Detective John Johnstone, in his official capacity as a Detective assigned to the NYPD's Emergency Medical Squad to continue to represent the NYC Police Relief Fund-EMS on the board of the Regional Emergency Medical Services Council of NYC (REMSCO-NYC). Detective Johnstone has served on the REMSCO-NYC board in this capacity since January 2016.

REMSCO-NYC is a not-for-profit corporation that serves to improve and coordinate emergency medical services in New York City. The Emergency Medical Squad, to which Detective Johnstone is assigned, operates two ambulances certified by the NYS Department of Health to operate on behalf of the NYC Police Relief Fund-EMS. I have determined that there is a demonstrated nexus between Detective Johnstone's service on the REMSCO-NYC board, his role as a member of the Emergency Medical Squad, and the mission of the NYPD. Detective Johnstone's work for REMSCO-NYC furthers the NYPD's mission and is not undertaken primarily for the benefit or interest of the REMSCO-NYC. Furthermore, to the extent any such business is conducted, Detective Johnstone will take no part in REMSCO-NYC's business dealings with the City.

I have been advised that Detective Johnstone does not anticipate any conflicts between his responsibilities at the NYPD and his responsibilities serving on the board of REMSCO-NYC. I approve of the reasonable use of City time and resources for the purpose of Detective Johnstone serving on the board of REMSCO-NYC as part of his City duties.

Sincerely,

Dermot Shea

Police Commissioner